
 

  Issue 1  

Friday 13th September 2024 

Wildly Important Goals 

Following on from our work on WIGs (Wildly Important Goals) last term and 
in line with our Leader in Me programme, all of the SHJS staff have put 
together their own WIG. This is something that they are going to be working 
hard to achieve over the coming weeks and months. In assembly on 
Wednesday, lots of the staff shared what their WIG was, and also their 'lead 
measures' which will be how they are going to meet their WIG and which will 
be measured each week. The staff all have accountability partners to keep 
them on track- someone in school who they can talk to about their WIG and 
will check in with them to see if they are meeting their lead measures each 
week.  

There are a range of WIGs across the staff team, some people have chosen 
exercise and strength goals, others are aiming to make their lunch each day, 
there are also new languages and skills being learnt; including Mrs Griffiths 
learning to play the piano.    

The children are going to be helping the staff track their WIGS and the 
display in the hall will show us visually how we are getting on as a school 
team! 

 

“The way to get started is to 

-Walt Disney 

House oints!
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Edie B (Herons), Arthur S 
(Kingfishers), Jayden L 
(Swans) 

 

Lily C (Robins), Arlo T-A 
(Kingfishers) 

 

Isaac N (Robins), Sylvie H 
(Cranes), Lyra W 
(Cranes), Austin N 
(Swans), Archie B 
(Woodpeckers) 

 

 

 

Annabel S (Herons), Ella 
H (Woodpeckers) 

As a school we are passionate about giving our children a love of 
learning. Through our STARS learning values we aim to develop each child’s strengths 
but also help them achieve in areas that they may find challenging. Each week class 

teachers will nominate two students, who have displayed attributes of one of our 
school values, for a ‘Make a Difference Headteachers Award’. One of these students 
will win our STAR mascots. These awards are announced during a weekly celebration 

assembly. 

Congratulations to all our stars for making a difference and therefore 
receiving head teachers awards this week! 

This week our school Make a 
Difference Star Mascots 
Simon & Puff Puff were 

awarded to: 
 

Sylvie H (Cranes) 

“Enthusiastic 
research into the 
Titanic disaster!” 

  

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

This week students and staff have been focusing on CONNECT during our 
return to school. Examples of Connect might be… 

• Working in a team 

• Encouraging Effort 

• Boosting morale 

• Supporting friends 

The 5 ways to Wellbeing are steps we can take which are proven to increase of sense of 
wellbeing. When we are happy, healthy and content we have a positive wellbeing. 

In weekly assemblies, we discuss different ways we can Keep Learning, Connect, Take 
Notice, Give and Be Active. Student and staff wellbeing is a priority at Sun Hill Junior 
School and everyone has the opportunity to nominate anyone for the ‘Bingo Wellbeing 
Award’. The Bingo Award will continue this academic year, in loving memory of Bingo 
Woods our late, cherished PAT school dog. The award is selected at random from the 
students who have been nominated for advocating our 5 Ways to Wellbeing.  

 

Congratulations to Charlotte J (Cranes)! 

“She was a nice and caring person that has been helping me 
and other people” 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  93.68% 

  98.15% 

  97.13% 

   98.89%   98.13% 

  98.28% 

WINNER!

 

Attend today! Achieve Tomorrow! 

There is a proven link between good school attendance and educational attainment 
and so we ask parents and carers to support us by ensuring their child comes to 
school as regularly as possible.  



 

Thank you to everyone who bought tickets and supported our The Big Back to School 
Raffle! We are excited to announce we have raised £500 towards the school 
Christmas treat at the end of term. Our school Fundraising Ambassadors helped to 
pick the winners, with the admin team, this afternoon. Please find all winners listed 
below. 

Warner Bros. Studio Tour- The Making of Harry Potter Tickets- Emma W. 

Paultons Park Voucher-Sarah T. 

Marwell Zoo Ticket- Jack & Holly B. 

Saints Football Tickets- Sarah D. 

Bombay Sapphire Distillery Experience Voucher-Simon H. 

Long Barn Luxury Goodie Bag worth £50- Freddie K. 

JT Clothing Voucher- Jane S. 

Alresford Linen Co. Voucher- Mike A. 

Station Mill Voucher- Bella C. 

Soccer Schools UK Voucher- Sarah J. 

Paws and Claws Photography Vouchers- Molly A, Emma H & Em B. 

Alresford Rotary Fireworks Tickets- Angela A. 

National Trust Hinton Ampner Family Voucher- Cameron K. 

Tropic Skincare Voucher- Mandy D. 

 

If you have been lucky enough to win a prize, the school office will contact you 
regarding your prize.  

Thank you again for your support! 



 

  



 

 

 

 

Wednesday 18th September- Upper School Trip* 

Wednesday 25th September- YR6 Height & Weight Checks* 

Wednesday 25th September- PACE CAHMS Event* 

Thursday 26th September- Perins Open Day* 

Wednesday 2nd October- SHJS Open Evening 

Friday 4th October- SHJS Open Day 

Friday 11th October- Flu Immunisations* 

Monday 14th October- Rotary Shoebox Deadline* 

Tuesday 15th October- Lower School Trip* 

Wednesday 16th October- SEND Parents Evening 

Thursday 17th October- Harvest Festival at St. Johns Church 

Friday 18th October- Free Dress Day (Charity Fundraiser) 

Monday 21st October- Friday 1st November- Half Term 

Wednesday 6th November- Parents Evening 

Thursday 7th November- Parents Evening 

Coats! 

Now that Autumn appears to have arrived a little early, please ensure your child 
comes to school with a rain coat every day. 

The school is always grateful for coat donations for children who may have 
forgotten theirs. If you have children’s outerwear you would like to donate, please 
drop off to the school office. 

 

 

The school will update families as soon as possible, but please note these dates are subject to change. 

 

 



Tuesday 12th November- Bag2School Fundraiser 

Friday 15th November- SHJS Quiz Night 

Friday 6th December- Elf Day (SHJS Fundraiser) 

Monday 9th-Friday 13th December- Christmas Performance Week 

Tuesday 10th December- Upper School Listen to Me Concert 

Wednesday 11th December- Rock Steady Concert 

Tuesday 17th December- Christmas Service at St. Johns Church 

Tuesday 17th December- Lower School Christmas Lunch 

Wednesday 18th December- Upper School Christmas Lunch 

Thursday 19th December- Whole School Christmas Treat 

Friday 20th December- Last Day of Autumn Term (1pm finish) 

 

Monday 6th January- First Day of Spring Term 

Friday 14th February- INSET DAY 

Monday 17th-Friday 21st February- Half Term 

Monday 7th-Monday 21st April- Easter Holidays 

Tuesday 22nd April- INSET DAY 

Wednesday 23rd April- First Day of Summer Term 

Monday 12th May-Thursday 15th May- SATS Week 

Monday 26th-Friday 30th May- Half Term 

Friday 27th June- INSET DAY 

Tuesday 22nd July- Last day of academic year (1pm finish) 

 

*a letter has been communicated about this event. 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

If your child likes to sing, then the Sunshine Singers is ready and waiting for them!! 
We meet every Wednesday between 3,25 and 4.25pm in Class 5 in the Infant School 
and have lots of fun singing old favourites as well as learning new songs to perform 
at Christmas and our big performance in the summer term.. We can take your child 
over to After School Club at the Juniors if you give us permission to do so. The cost is 
£2 per week or £3 per week if you have more than one child joining. There is usually a 
CD to practise the songs which is approximately £3. Please reply to Rosie Waring Green 
to join or if you would like more information. If you have already contacted Rosie 
about joining then you do not need to reply to this message. 
We start the term again on Wednesday 18th September so your child is welcome to 
come along for a Taster session  on that day if they would like to. Contact Rosie 
Waring Green rosie@22rwg.co.uk 0r 07891120662 
 
Monday Meet and Eat - Each Monday in term time a group of children with their 
families drop into the John Pearson Hall at St John's between 3.30 and 5.15pm to 
have some time to chat and the children to play some games with some friendly 
grown ups. There is always a hot meal provided at about 4.45pm. You are very welcome 
to join us but please email or phone Rosie Waring Green first to say you are coming 
and to make us aware of any dietary requirements or allergies. Contact Rosie on 
rosie@22rwg.co.uk or 07891120662 


